
From: NYS Executive Chamber Records Access Office <governorny@govqa.us> 
Sent: Monday, March 18, 2024 11:36 AM 
To: elena@judgewatch.org 
 
Subject: [Records Center] FOIL Records Request :: R000945-011824 

 
--- Please respond above this line --- 

 
 

 

RE: FOIL Records Request of January 18, 2024, Reference # R000945-011824 

Dear Elena Sassower, 

This letter responds to your request dated January 18, 2024, which pursuant to FOIL, requested: 

Article VII, §1 of the New York State Constitution empowers the Governor to make 
“recommendations” to the Legislature pertaining to the Legislative and Judiciary 

budgets. The website of the Governor’s Division of the Budget, 
https://www.budget.ny.gov/, posts the Governor’s combined Legislative/Judiciary 

Budget Bill #S.8301/A.8801, dated January 16, 2024, that she submitted to the 
Legislature, but seemingly no “recommendations” by her pertaining thereto. 

Consequently, pursuant to FOIL [Public Officers Law Article VI, Senate Rule XIV, 
Assembly Rule VIII, and Chief Administrator’s Rules Part 124], this is to request a copy 

of Governor Hochul’s “recommendations”, if any, pertaining to the Legislative and 
Judiciary budgets for fiscal year 2024-2025 and, presumably, furnished to them. 

The New York State Executive Chamber has conducted a diligent search of available records and 

did not locate records responsive to your request. 
 
Pursuant to Public Officers Law § 89(4)(a), you have thirty (30) days to take a written appeal of 

this determination.  You may appeal by writing:  FOIL Appeals Officer, Executive Chamber, 

State Capitol, Albany, New York, 12224; or by email at Records.Access@exec.ny.gov. 

Sincerely, 

New York State Executive Chamber Records Access Office 

 
To monitor the progress or update this request please log into the Records Access Center 

https://www.budget.ny.gov/
mailto:Records.Access@exec.ny.gov
https://u8387778.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=u001.VEsWrlMiJDg0mXafq1mEXWS-2BCZju-2FdMaGhbSjKp8W92mhZKDmfdLZ4ArdFOtNdJfdOVXnbtV2ebcXq-2BgnF8q2jCEALDEtWh5GzwTB66M-2BgY-3DxhUv_SS4uKM4skl-2BPcCKxXSyf1U987eRVVngU-2BgWF6LWd52WjQBpRVIdc2NvUzCSK-2FIeRls63gjgQF6bn4AwjNbXZE1Odw3NZWuqwnX0uqJHcgEhwFiaIQ1YFQ8EsGxyO8oEZbti-2B43QjPdWPGA57RoMtc1a6i579LjQ1b70KglTFmg6eg3K4L7Btl3zUVdB6o8yCnvXDUeKvWSRiA-2FGiChunlgBdRj-2BJqFxVFBfmVrn4R2uO7U5aE1LVjNvzDrK5g91dno8Hvhfs20flibxMGkKEjKl4SPOiRKWdo-2B1AIPHBkA6R1G-2FtKaa0dusGgPbWtp-2FE-2BDHDpsCId2GWTsLnK8OJH-2BY-2F3QqJru7UOmYRDCRiGME-3D

